
Rules Committee, 

We live in the age of instant communication. A tweet, a text, an e-mail sent is instantly 

received. 

There is no longer a need for an unknown little group of people who have little or no feeling to 

accept my vote or my choice and pool my vote together in order to establish a percentage for 

or against a person running for president.  

Even though I am considered by Euro American statistics as a minority race; I am none-the-

less a vote demanding by the US Constitution to be heard!!!!! 

Today, this country is populated by millions - not thousands. If the current obtuse person 

claiming to be president of this country spouts of the millions and millions that attended his 

inauguration as true but instead is fake news; then we as a nation should be very capable of 

making each vote directly and individually for 

 the person who has the final say of ending all life on planet earth with a mere touch of a 

button.  

Give the power to elect a president back to the individual citizen as guaranteed by the US 

Constitution and not to autonomous groups of so called electoral collegiates who are relics of 

dinosaur communications. I support HB2927!!!!! 

Don Abing  

dya21rainlander@hotmail.com  

683 39th Street  

Astoria, Oregon 97103 
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